

Preparing Students for Success

Dr. Robert Petersen

DATE:

September 1, 2022

TO:

Weber School District Board of Education, Superintendent Gina Butters,

Assistant Superintendent Dave Hales and Assistant Superintendent Clyde Moore

FROM:

Dr. Robert D. Petersen, Business Administrator

SUBJECT:

Interlocal Local Agreement With West Haven City for the Maintenance and Use

of the Auxiliary Gymnasium and the New West Haven JHS

Attached is a copy of an interlocal agreement between West Haven City and Weber School District.

A few years ago, when we constructed the new South JHS, an extra gym was added; the entire gym area is twice the normal size. South Ogden City paid for the cost of the extra gym in return for obtaining use of the entire facility for their recreation programs.

The addition to the SOJHS gym is also used by the district for its curricular and extracurricular activities.

It has been a true "win-win" agreement.

Months ago, the idea of constructing an extra gym for the new West Haven JHS was presented to the Capital Improvement Committee. It was hoped that another "win-win" situation would develop like that which occurred with South Ogden City. An additional gym is being constructed at the new junior high school is West Haven. West Haven City is paying for the additional gym.

The attached agreement between West Haven City and the school district for the use and maintenance of the extra West Haven JHS gym was developed by Weber School District Attorney Heidi Alder and Larry Hadley, Executive Director of Maintenance and Facilities. This agreement will be presented at the upcoming September 7, 2022 Board meeting for approval.

If you have any questions, feel free to contact me at 801-476-7841 or drop me an email at rpetersen@wsd.net